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MODIFYING BCCA

The Executive Board Members of the Birchwood-Clearview Community Association (BCCA) is in the process of modifying the Association to enhance its service to the community.  If any of you have any suggestions, please email them to saphire09@comcast.net  or  sygriffin@yahoo.com.  Also, we are seeking nomination for a BCCA President and a volunteer for a BCCA Secretary, please email nominations to the above emails.

BCCA NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH ALONG WITH LAW ENFORCEMENT AGENCIES OFFERS THE FOLLOWING SAFETY TIPS FOR THE HOLIDAY SEASON--AND FOR ANYTIME.

RECEIVING PACKAGES BY MAIL:

•Choose a shipping option that requires you to sign for delivery.

•Check on the package's delivery status online so you can try to be home when it arrives.

•Have the package shipped to another location where someone can receive it, like your office or a friend's home.

•Ask the delivery service to hold your package for customer pick-up.

•File a theft report immediately if you think your package was stolen, and contact your credit card company to find out if it offers a purchase-protection service that might reimburse you for stolen purchases.

FROM PRINCE GEORGE’S POLICE:  Crime Prevention & Education

The Prince George's County Police requests the communities' assistance in keeping our neighborhoods safe. We're asking for your EYES and EARS to gather and report any information relating to abnormal or suspicious activity in your neighborhood. If you see or hear such activity, please report your concerns as soon as possible by calling the police immediately. Your timely phone call will give the responding officer the best possible chance of catching the suspect(s). For police service of a non-emergency nature, please call 301-352-1200. For emergency calls, dial 911.
OUR NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH PROGRAM DOES NOT INVOLVE WALKING THE STREET WEARING HARD HATS.  IT INVOLVES WATCHING OUT FOR YOUR NEIGHBORS:
SAFETY TIPS PROVIDED BY LAW ENFORCEMENT:

	Safety at Home

.Lock doors and windows when you leave home--even for a few minutes.

.Ask neighbors to watch your home and pick up your mail and newspaper when you leave home for extended periods.

.Make sure your home appears occupied, day and night. Leave a radio or TV on when you are gone and keep several indoor lights on timers.  Keep outside lights on all night.

.Don’t linger before entering your house; have your keys in your hand when you reach your house.

Don’t open your door for strangers and don’t provide your personal information to strangers on the telephone.
	Safety in Your Car

.Lock your car after entering and exiting it. Park in well-lit areas.

.Keep windows closed and doors locked while you are getting gas for your vehicle.

.Check the car’s front and back seats before getting in, even if your car was locked when you left it.

.Don’t linger before entering your car; have your keys in your hand when you reach your car.

.Drive to the nearest open public place and blow your horn if you suspect someone is following you.

.Don’t warm your car unoccupied with the engine running and keys in the ignition.

.Don’t leave valuables in plain sight; put them in the trunk or glove compartment.


	Safety on the Street.
.Use caution when walking alone especially when it is dark outside. If possible, walk with another person, or change your route to avoid isolated or dark areas.

.Be alert and aware of others on the street.

.Cross the street or change directions if you suspect you are being followed and find the nearest occupied building or store.

.Don’t approach a car that follows you or stops near you to ask for directions.

.Don’t overload yourself with packages, books, purses, etc…




MEMBERSHIP CAMPAIGN
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PLEASE JOIN YOUR COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION:  
THIS IS A NEW YEAR (September 2012 thru August 2013) -$20 per house. Membership dues help our community by:  providing family activities and scholarships for our children, providing important information to the residents, contributing to the upkeep of our community by the Association’s contacting and moving government officials to take action. 

THANK YOU TO THE RESIDENTS WHO JOIN THE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION EVERY YEAR.  However, we have about 800 homes in our community and the goal is to get ALL to join the community Association.  IN ORDER TO KEEP OUR COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION ONGOING, ALL OF US ARE NEEDED TO PAY OUR MEMBERSHIP DUES OF $20 EACH YEAR.

WHEN YOU JOIN ENCOURAGE A NEIGHBOR TO JOIN.

PLEASE USE THE ATTACHED MEMBERSHIP FORM!

THANK YOU SO VERY MUCH FOR YOUR SUPPORT.

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
DETACHABLE MEMBERSHIP FORM – NEW MEMBERSHIP YEAR (Sept 2012 to Aug 2013).  Please join the BCCA by completing this form and enclosing your annual membership fee of $20.00 per household for the year 2012-2013.  Make your check payable to BCCA and mail to P.O. Box 7, Oxon Hill, MD. 20745-0007, and include the following information:

DATE____________________________________________________________________________________

RESIDENT’S NAME (s) ____________________________________________________________________

ADDRESS:_______________________________________________________________________________

Phone Number________________________E-mail________________________________________________

Membership Dues$______________ Donation for Scholarship$________ General Donation$__________

Please check which committee/area you would like to help:

	____Membership
	____Public Affairs
	____Ways & Means
	____Recreation/Parks & Planning

	____Legislation
	____Beautification
	____Community Service
	____Education/Scholarship

	____Hospitality
	____Technology
	____Publicity/Newsletter
	____Sponsored Activities

	____Neighborhood Watch Program                                    _____Youth Activities                     ___Other areas (Please Specify)


Printing by Harris Printing Service (our Community Printer) at 5610 Galloway Drive, Oxon Hill, MD. 20745--specializing in printing signs, business cards, books, flyers, forms, letterhead, newsletters, etc… Please Call Mr. Harris on 301-567-1929. Also, he has President Obama’s Photo Albums available. 






